

Borough of

	Atlantic Highlands

100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ   07716
732-291-1444        Fax   291-9725
ahnj.com  / Recreation
RECREATION DEPARTMENT
Chris Parmigiani, Chairman

MINUTES – OCTOBER 17, 2024
REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 5:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER:  Chairman Parmigiani called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM.

IN ATTENDANCE:  Chairman Chris Parmigiani, Councilman Brian Dougherty, Kristie Gannon, Brandon Raper, Rich Colangelo and Leslie D’Almeida

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Mr. Colangelo made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 19, 2024 meeting, seconded by Mr. Raper.  
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

CORRESPONDENCE: None

INVOICES:  Mr. Colangelo made a motion to approve the Soccer background checks and supplies invoices, seconded by Mr. Raper.  
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

[bookmark: _GoBack]PUBLIC COMMENT:  Michael Durica, 307 Park Ave,  a town resident had some questions regarding the Grant that was awarded for the skate park.  He is a landscape architect and would like to be involved in the planning process.  He was referred to the Harbor Commission. 

YOUTH COMMISSION REPORT:  There has not been an active Youth Commission Member in a very long time and it was discussed to discontinue this position.  

Mr. Parmigiani made a motion to remove the Youth Commission Member of the Committee, seconded by Mr. Colangelo.
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote.

PROGRAM/EVENTS ASSIGNMENTS: 

Soccer Program -Season is almost over, it was very successful with very little issue.
AH Day/Touch a Truck - Was well attending.  Kudos to all that helped DPW and Harbor Crew for all the work they did to clean and prep the vehicles and Harbor setup.

Halloween Parade – Mr. Dougherty said everything is ready to go.  There will be several volunteer students from Henry Hudson to assist. 

Holiday Tree Lighting – The mayor will be taking over the planning of this event.

2024-25 Winter Basketball- Mrs. Boyle has submitted applications for gym use at AH Elementary and will be applying for use at Highlands Elementary on Thursday nights.  Mr. Colangelo will be speaking with Mrs. Clark regarding cost for gym usage at the Hess Center.  A survey was sent out to the appropriate parties to see if Friday night would be a better option for Little Hoops as opposed to Saturday morning.  More than half of the participants opted for Friday night.  It was decided to raise the cost of basketball $10.00 for 2nd to 8th grade divisions and $5.00 for Little Hoops.  Mr. Colangelo will create the flyer for advertisement.

OLD BUSINESS:  None

NEW BUSINESS:  
1. There was extensive discussion regarding budget and wanting to bring in some more money to have the ability to offer more programs and clinics for the town.
2. There was discussion regarding Financial Assistance to be offered to those who are in need.  There is more research to be done and will be discussed further in the future.
3. Code of Conduct changes made after lengthy discussion.  

There was discussion regarding moving the larger events like AH Day and the Music and Food Truck Festival to another Department or Committee and it will be looked into further.

ADJOURN:
Mr. Colangelo made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Raper.  
Motion approved by unanimous voice vote. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:32 pm.
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